

JEFFERSON COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

Minutes of August 23, 2021

Due to the likelihood that a quorum of the Board would be assembled together at the same event, the Chair of the Board of Education called a special meeting of the Board of Education held at 10:30 a.m. on Monday, August 23, 2021, at 18th and Broadway.

Other than the groundbreaking ceremony, no business was conducted at this event.

Jefferson County Public Schools officials broke ground on a new elementary school on West Broadway, marking the first District school to be built in West Louisville in more than 20 years.

The new, state-of-the-art elementary school will be connected to the YMCA on West Broadway, and is expected to open in 2023. Once complete, the school will hold about 650 students.

"Our students deserve to learn in facilities that aren't just clean and serviceable, but modern, innovative and cutting edge," JCPS Superintendent Dr. Marty Pollio said. "Just imagine the excitement and energy of our students who will get to come here every day. Not only will the spaces be more inspiring and healthier, but investing in these facilities sends the message to our kids that they matter, that they deserve high-quality instruction, and that we are committed to preparing them for success."

The nearly \$28 million project will be attached to the Republic Bank Foundation YMCA. The two buildings will share a gym with the potential to share other facilities. The two-story, 79,180 square-foot school will include 28 classrooms.

The school, designed by Luckett & Farley, will also feature flexible classrooms that can be adapted and evolve over time to become maker spaces. Corridors can be used as "collaboration spaces" for different grade levels or small group learning.

In addition, the project will offer numerous energy efficiencies. Among them: geothermal heating/cooling; energy efficient windows and a "cool-roof;" interior and exterior LED lights with occupancy-sensing technology to reduce energy use when rooms are not occupied.

Marrillia Design and Construction is the general contractor for the project. The Lexington-based company met JCPS' goal for participation of minority/women-owned business enterprises (MWBE) in the construction. Sixteen percent of the subcontractors are minority-owned firms while 29 percent are owned by women.

The last elementary school built in West Louisville was in 2000. The last middle or high school built in West Louisville was Central High School, which broke ground in 1952.

Diane Porter	Dr. Martin A. Pollio	
Chairwoman	Superintendent/Secretary	